Mr. Hugh L. Johnson, Palmer Memorial Institute, Sedalia, North Carolina.

Dear Hugh:

I am enclosing my check for \$1.00 as a contribution toward your gymnasium fund. I would like to give more, but there are so many demands upon me that I find this impossible. But if you have many friends who will give one dollar each I am sure it will help on your very worthy project.

Yes, my son Bob is at the University of Pennsylvania, in the medical school, and Eleanor, our youngest daughter, is also enrolled at the University of Pennsylvania. Bob is working very hard at his course of study, and enjoying it. He and Eleanor will be home, of course, for the Christmas helidays.

We are in the midst of preparations for our basketball season which opens on December 17th with Denver University playing here.

With best wishes for the Christmas season, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.